Nov 1, 2017

The Regular Meeting of the Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone Trustees was held at 6:30
P.M. on Wednesday, November 1, 2017 at the Holiday Lake Community Center, Lakeshore Drive.

The meeting was called to order by President, Mike Beumer.

Trustees present: Ron Snyder, Dale Nelson, Mike Beumer, Rick Happe, and Del Sherwood
Absent: None
Visitors present: BJ Snyder and Carol Sherwood.

President Beumer asked for additions to the agenda: There being none, Ron Snyder moved to adopt
the agenda as presented, seconded by Dale Nelson and approved by unanimous voice vote.

Minutes of the October 4, 2017 meeting were reviewed. Del Sherwood moved to approve the
minutes as written, seconded by Ron Snyder and passed by unanimous voice vote.

The Treasurer’s report for the month ending October 31, 2017 was presented by Rick Happe. He
reported a beginning balance of $32,519.65. Credits of $96,293.89 for tax revenue and $26.55 for
interest were reported. Checks clearing the account during October were $1,180, $9,449.32 and
$3.58.44 to Rick Kriegel Excavating for Projects 17-03, 17-01 and 17-13 respectively; $38,500,
$51,500 and $2,247 to Faas Construction & Excavating for Projects 17-06, 17-04 and 17-11
respectively. Ending balance was $22,905.33. Happe also reported he is still waiting to pay two
approved but unpaid bills to Faas Construction & Excavating ($18,136 inv #185 and $33,893.50 inv
#186) that are waiting to be paid when funds are available. The Treasurer’s report was approved on
a motion by Dale Nelson, seconded by Del Sherwood and carried by unanimous voice vote.

Happe also presented the bank statement for month ending October 31 for review and sign-off by
all the Trustees.

Bills presented for payment: Happe moved to pay interest to date on November 29 on Loan # 7
and Loan # 8 and request a renewal for one year. Dale Nelson seconded Happe’s motion which was
approved by unanimous voice vote. No other bills were presented.

Happe had a couple of questions from the Audit to bring forward and some documents to be signed
by the President, so it could be sent on to the State Auditor.

Unfinished Business:
No updates to projects since previous meeting. Still planning to proceed with projects 16-14 and

16-25 this fall as weather permits.

New Business:
A request from a lot owner to provide some kind of culvert grate to keep leaves and debris out, was

shared by the Holiday Lake Home Owner’s Association and discussed. Ron Snyder stated that due
to varied culvert sizes and the need for someone to constantly monitor for blockage and clear them,
would be impractical and costly for RIZ to undertake. It was determined that it would be

considered a homeowner issue at this time and we should continue to encourage all property owners
to keep monitoring their culverts for debris.







